PCG notes for meeting in Tim’s office, 19 May, 29020, 10 am

Present: Stefan, Rainer, Tim, Maria, Frances (around the table), Catherine and Alex (by Zoom)

1. No accidents in the preceding month

2. Up to date with RFIs

3. Variations – no surprises

4. Programme
EoT requests to cover Level 4 will come in. Claims are likely for securing windows and making things weather tight pre lockdown.
Level 3. S & W took restrictions very seriously. Nothing held them up but work finished at 4.30 so disinfecting could be done. There is likely to be a claim for that. 
Level 2. Things seem to have relaxed now. 

5. Budget items
Contingency continues to reduce.
· An area of the Common House ceiling has sagged and a lower ceiling is to be put in place. This isolates some upper windows and, although we could just leave them, the thought is we have the chance to remove them now. This will look much better and avert potential problems in future. The price for this is $8,500, although we could delay the painting thus reducing this figure a little. The contingency reported to the group on Thursday included this sum. 
The PCG approves the removal of the windows and Maria will send Stefan an email to confirm.
· Catherine asked Maria to check if the extension to the Contracts Works Insurance has been included in the contingency. Directors will need to formally advise Tina to go ahead with the CWI extension. This is on the agenda for the Directors’ meeting on Thursday.
· Lights: Provisional sums were around $9,000. An extra sum of $4,700 has been indicated but there has not been enough information provided so Stefan will ask for a breakdown. (the laundry lighting should not be included in this.)

6. Electrical Supply. S & W are taking a temporary supply off the switchboard in the CH but the new switchboard needs to be installed and registered under UCOL. UCOL will then invoice S & W for power used. 
Alex will call Anne after this meeting and ask her to complete and sign the form. There will be some fuse costs from Delta or Aotea.

7. Maria has researched containers and we could have a used ($2,900) or new  ($5,000) one. $140 for delivery. We prefer to go with a new one as condition is assured. $5,000 is half of our contingency and the rest can go towards the footings and install.  Maria will find out about colours and liaise with S & W re timing. Tim has asked the engineers to sort foundations and footings.

8. Heritage fence/planter box/ working bee
There has been conversation around a working bee this Saturday 23rd to remove the planter box bricks and fill and reattach some fence sections to secure the gap. At Friday’s site meeting, this will be proposed and Maria will email everyone with the go-ahead (if given). Fill and bricks can be trailered to Sandy’s property at Doctors Point.
The concrete nib will need to be reinstated. This will also be covered at the site meeting.

9. Floor coverings
Tim will request samples of floor coverings for D units, wool carpet, vinyl for bathrooms and check that other flooring already chosen is still available.

10. Kerbing and angle parking on Alva.
Frances to contact Logan at the DCC to hasten this along.

11. Brown shed earmarked for bike storage sits at 1m above site level. Rather than remove it, lower the level, and replace, our preference is to demolish the shed and bikes will be stored behind the brick wall in front of the washing line area. Tim has drawn this with a roof jutting back from the wall (to be built by us with our saved bricks) so that the bikes will be protected from the rain. 

12. Letter from Megan on 13 May. Alex to reply saying the easement is complete and the site has been left extremely tidy.
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